
19th March 2021  

Part of the   

Visit our Twitter page for more pictures of this week’s events @KingsfieldSch 

Diary Dates 

For Parents  

 

 

Last Day of Term  

Thursday 1st April  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Break  

2nd April - 16th April  

 

May Day  

Monday 3rd May  

 

May Half-Term  

31st May - 4th June  

 

Inset Day  

Monday 7th June  

 

Last day of term  

Friday  16th July  

 

 

 

 

School Attendance 

Clever Caterpillars  98.95%     Busy Bees 100%   

Terrific Tigers 100%      Charming Cheetahs 95.32% 

Perfect Panthers 100%            Learning Lions  98.33% 

Super Squirrels 100%  Fantastic Foxes 95.15%   Wise Owls 95.71%        

The winners for this week are  Busy Bees. Terrific Tigers, Perfect Panthers and Super Squirrels with 100%  - Well done! 

 This weeks Whole School Attendance is 97.96%  

Our whole school target is 97.5% 

Red Nose Day 2021 

All of the staff and children have enjoyed joining in on the Red Nose fun in supporting 
raising funds to reduce child poverty.   

We have raised a total of £94.00 so far! There’s still time to donate via our just giving page  

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/kingsfield-first1  

Our funny hair styles have  certainly “shared  Smiles”  amongst us at school today, here are just a few 
for you to enjoy:- 

 

 

 

 

E-Safety and Child Exploitation Awareness Day  

This week the children have focused on e-safety in assembly. We have spoken about appropriate web-

sites and games and the importance of not talking to strangers online. Can we remind parents/carers 

to check how your child is using technology. Please ensure your child’s device has the correct Privacy 

and Content restrictions and that they are only using it whilst supervised. Also re-check the age        

restrictions on websites and games being accessed. For more information, the e-safety page on the 

school website has been updated.   

E-safety – Kingsfield First School | Biddulph | Staffordshire  

Dear Parents/carers, 

This week has brought it’s ups and downs with a positive case in Nursery, the Little Ladybirds bubble 
has been closed until Monday 29th March when children, if well, will be able to return to school.       
The isolation period for Nursery ends and is inclusive of Friday 26th March.  

We ask all families to be compliant with public health England Covid guidance and  support us in     
keeping the school community safe.  Reminders of  the Covid safety measures are below in the       
newsletter.   

http://kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk/e-safety/


Covid Reminders 

The main Covid-19 symptoms to be aware of are:- 

 -A new continuous cough 

 -Fever or high temperature  

-A loss of or change in the sense of smell or taste  

If a child develops any of these symptoms it is vital that they should isolate and book a test.  

Whilst waiting for test results all members of the household should isolate.  

 

 

 

 

School Covid Procedures 

-Only 1 adult per child for drop off and collection. 

 -Avoid coming onto site early and crowding.  

-Keep to the one way system. 

 -Use queue lines and keep a safe distance.  

-Face covering must be worn unless exempt.  

 

School Routine Reminders For Children 

No toys to be brought into school 

No book bags 

PE kits worn on PE days 

 

 

What to do if your child develops symptoms of COVID 19  

If your child develops symptoms of COVID-19, they should remain at home for at least 10 
days from the date when their symptoms appeared. Anyone with symptoms will be 
eligible for testing and this can be arranged via https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-
test or by calling 119. 

All other household members who remain well must stay at home and not leave the 
house for 10 days.  

The 10-day period starts from the day after the first person in the house became ill. 

Household members should not go to work, school or public areas and exercise should 
be taken within the home.  

Household members staying at home for 10 days will greatly reduce the overall amount 
of infection the household could pass on to others in the community. 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test
https://www.nhs.uk/ask-for-a-coronavirus-test


Theme of the week  

Reflection  

Kool Kids  

Please ensure you are booking in advance by Wednesday for the 

week ahead.  

If your booking pattern is consistent and  required continuously, week-

ly bookings are not necessary. 

Please email all booking requests to                                                  

koolkids@kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk  

Nursery Applications  

We have places available in Nursery for September 2021.  

If your child is 3 before the 31st August they are entitled to a free place 

in our Nursery for 15 or 30 hours.  

The deadline for applications is Friday 21st May.  

Further information and application forms can be found on the school 

website - http://kingsfield.staffs.sch.uk/admissions/  

Alternatively contact the school office or pop in for a paper copy.  

    

Star of the week 

 Little Ladybirds - Lennon Lovatt  

 Clever Caterpillars - Libbie Patterson 

 Busy Bees - Parker Worth  

 Terrific Tigers - Lillie Hargreaves 

 Charming Cheetahs - Ava Perry 

 Perfect Panthers - Louis Pejic 

 Learning Lions - Kyra Cliff 

 Super Squirrels - Charlie Merrill 

 Wise Owls - Corey Porter  

 Fantastic Foxes - Rory Lawton 
                 

Rainbow Reader 

 Clever Caterpillars - Thorley          

  Dickerson 

 Busy Bees - Ayla Koyun 

     Terrific Tigers -  Isaac Whalley 

 Charming Cheetahs - Freddy  

 Leadbeater  

 Perfect Panthers - Bailey-Ray Holmes 

 Learning Lions - James Ratcliffe 

 Super Squirrels - Jamie Pierpoint 

 Wise Owls - Spencer Burns  

 Fantastic Foxes - Anthony Hazell 

Phonics Superhero 

 Clever Caterpillars - Harry Stanway  

 Busy Bees - George Cashmore 

 Terrific Tigers - Mia Stanway 

 Charming Cheetahs - Marcus Owen-

 Cordwell 

 Perfect Panthers - Maisy Hancock 

 Learning Lions - Skyla Mycock 

TT Rock Star 

 Super Squirrels - Oscar Newton 

 Wise Owls - Lacey-Mae Johnson  

 Fantastic Foxes - Archie Critchlow  

 

                 

                 

KINGSFIELD AWARDS 

A huge WELL DONE to the following children who were awarded a 
golden ticket this week and chose a prize from the golden chest in 

Mrs  Butler’s office: 

Neveah Dickerson, Aiden Hoskins, Libbie Patterson, Fearn Harvey, 
Alfie Twigg, Amelia Sutton, Aiden Hoskins, Verity Hill, Mia Stanway, 

Mason Higgs, Holly Isom, Marcus Shaw 

  

 

We are on week 2 of the lunch menu 

next week  

Polling Station  

We are happy to confirm that our school will not be used as a    

Polling station in the May Police and Crime elections.  

School will be open to all pupils on 6th May 2021 


